**Beaumont Primary School** 

Wendover Drive Ladybridge Bolton BL3 4RX Tel: 01204 652149 office@beaumont.bolton.sch.uk www.beaumontprimaryschool.co.uk





## P.E Newsletter



Dear Parents/Carers,

We have had another term showcasing our sporting talents and I am so excited to bring to you our latest triumphs and successes!



Aside from the fabulous P.E units Mr Chadwick has delivered this half term, Dance has taken over the school, with most classes working on creating their own routines and movements. Did you see Year 4's dance based on 'The Spy' on Twitter? I was very impressed with the creativity on show. I think we may have

the next James Bond at Beaumont!

Year 5 have been 'Dancing by

Chance', exploring how opportunities to dance are all around us, and our Year 2 have worked on a routine to the song 'Hard Knock Life' with our Dance specialist! Our youngest members of Beaumont, Reception, have been developing their coordination skills and copying actions. With the theme 'Head, Shoulders, Knees and Toes', Reception have loved exploring how their different body parts move.



Mrs Seeds has really enjoyed working with Year 3 on their Cricket unit this

half term. They have been learning how to throw overarm, as well as how to hit the ball in particular directions. Years 2-6 had the opportunity to work with a coach from Lancashire Cricket Club last week, which was a brilliant experience for all!

A very exciting opportunity was presented to some of our Year 4 students this half term, as a group travelled to Manchester United's former training ground, The Cliff. Here, they played football matches against schools from across the Greater Manchester region, winning games and scoring sensational goals.



















## **Beaumont Primary School**

Wendover Drive Ladybridge Bolton BL3 4RX Tel: 01204 652149 office@beaumont.bolton.sch.uk www.beaumontprimaryschool.co.uk





What could be better than a game of dodgeball? A game of glow in the dark dodgeball, of course! Our Year 5 and 6 team had a great time at Little Lever high school and represented Beaumont brilliantly.

Earlier this term, some of our Year 2 students took part in their first inter-school tournament. 6 children, made up of 3 boys and 3 girls, competed in a football festival at St.Joseph's High School. All children worked hard to score goals and block shots, but a special mention must go to Yusuf who demonstrated fantastic stamina, and Isra, who reminded her team mates to be 'Resilient Ria's'!

To celebrate the 'Let Girls Play' initiative, which aims to promote Girls Football, a team of Year 6 girls played against St.Bernard's earlier this term. This was the first competitive Football fixture for many of our girls, and we are so proud of them for getting involved. Our Year 6 boys also played against

St.Bernard's and came out on top!

As if that wasn't enough, Judo has been a huge hit with our children this term! Our judo coach shared that he has been very impressed with the level of maturity and discipline our students have shown towards this martial art. Keep it up Beaumont!

Our Year 5 Play Leaders have continued to support our Key Stage 1 children at play time, playing games and making sure that all are involved.

We already have lots planned for the Summer term, including National School Sports Week, which is always an exciting few days. Have a lovely break and remember to keep us updated with the sport you're doing outside of school too!

Miss Mitchell-Yorke and Mr Chadwick

P.E Lead and Sports Coach























